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1 Church closed: ProMaster 
cleans carpets 
1,2,3 Pastor Dennis, Wayne Dise-
ga & Jane Mengot at Annual 
Conference in Traverse City 
3 Communion, Food Pantry Day 
4,11,18,25 Flower Ministry 10 
am 
5 Trustees 7:00 pm 
5,12,19,26 Intercess. Prayer 9:30 
am 
6,13,20,27 Rug/Sleeping Bag  
Ladies 9:00 am, Potluck 6:00 pm, 
Pastorõs Bible Study 7:05,Youth 
Sunday School 7:15   
7,14,21,26,28 Patriotic Concert 
Rehearsal 7:00  
10 Graduate Reception 10:30 am, 
Reel to Real 12:30 pm 
11 Grief Group 4:00 pm 
12 Staff-Pastor-Parish Committee 
7:00 pm 
14 Finance Committee 5:00 pm 
16 Feast of the Beast, 6:00 pm 
17 Fathersõ Day 
20 Worship Committee 11:00 am 
26 Administrative Board 6:30 pm 
30 Patriotic Concert Rehearsal, 
time TBA 
 

Come share this joyous event with 
Pastor Dennis and Laura!  

 
If you plan to attend the brunch following the ceremony, 
RSVP to one of the numbers above, or sign up on the 

church office bulleting board. 
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  Community Events in Our Church 
This Month 

 
1,4,6,8,11,13,15,18,20,22,25,27,29 Womenõs Closed AA 
10:00 am 
2 Emmaus Gathering & Potluck 4:30-9:30 pm 
2-3 Cub Scout Campout in Pavilion 
3 Briona Carrier Graduation Open House 2:00-6:00 pm 
4 Pickleball Club, 10:00 am in FH 
9 Bridal Shower  - FH in use 9:30-3:30 
13 AFFEW Board 6:00 pm 
14 Emmaus Board 6:00 pm 
14,28 Youth Work Group 3:30-5:30 pm 
25 Beckyõs Recital 6:00 pm 
28 Garden Club 12:00-4:00 pm 
 
Life Line Screening will be at our church Thursday, 
July 12. This is a for-profit company that does medical 
screenings. Because we allow them to rent Fellowship 
Hall for their event, they offer discounts to our church 
members and other attendees. A Screening Appoint-
ment Sheet is at the Volunteer Desk in the office if 
you would like to sign up. 
 
 
 
NURSERY SUPERVISOR POSITION open at 
United Methodist Church of Ludington. Responsibili-
ties include organizing the schedule of the current 
staff and yourself for Sunday mornings from 9:15 to 
12:15 on a rotating basis so that a minimum of two 
staff is always available; and the cleaning and regular 
sanitizing of the nursery space and toys.  This is a paid 
position. Requirements: You must be 18 years or old-
er, pass a background check, and participate in bound-
ary training provided by this church. You need not be 
a United Methodist church member to apply. Please 
contact SK Osborn at 360-620-9687 or contact the 
church office at 231-843-8340. 
 

~ ~ ~  
 

Looking for a free and family-friendly activity on Sat-
urday, June 9? The Shoreline Cycling Club is trying to 
break two Guinness Book World Records on the 
òLove Ludingtonó weekend. The records are the long-
est single line of bicycles parade (1186) and longest 
line of static bicycles (1448). For details, check out the 
clubõs website, www.shorelinecyclingclub.org. (Our 
churchõs only affiliation with this effort is that they 
might use our parking lot that morning!) 

 
      

Congratulations to our high school graduates: 
Karsyn Alexander, Briona Carrier, Anika Koren-
dyke and David Wingate! Come join us as we 
honor them with a cake in Fellowship Hall on 
June 10 between services. 

 

~ ~ ~  

 

Our Church Cares! 

 

See the certificates on the office bulletin board 

for the following volunteers: 

 

¶ Hospitality, INC thanks our volunteers for their 
tireless work with homeless persons this season.  

¶ Mediation & Restorative Services thanks our 
church for our continued commitment to peaceful 
resolution of conflict in our community. We offer 
use of our church for mediation free of charge, 
and Rev. Ron Iris is one of the mediators. 

¶ Those of you who participated in any way in our 
American Red Cross Blood Drives brought in 
182 units in 2017: you helped save up to 546 lives!  

 

Thank you, Everyone! 

 

~ ~ ~  

 

 

 

 

 

The family of Janice Soper would like to invite you 
to a celebration of her 90th birthday! Cake, ice 
cream, punch and coffee will be served. No presents 
please -- just bring your memories of the past and well 
wishes for the future. 

          When:  2:00-4:00 pm, June 24, 2018 

          Where: Longfellow Towers Common Area 
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Dear Friends, 
 
Grace and Peace to each and every 
one who reads this missive, for 
Grace and Peace seem to be com-
modities in short supply in this day 
and age. I have been reading the ma-

terials for the coming Michigan Area Annual Confer-
ence and attempting to study the recommendation 
from the committee charged with finding the way for-
ward for the world-wide communion we call The 
United Methodist Church. It is my prayer that we can 
dialogue together in a calm and rational manner, and 
that we are willing to think of people, not politics, as a 
priority. 
 
We live in a time in which many seem to seek a way to 
divide, and not work together as community. I am 
speaking nationally and globally, not necessarily in our 
faith community here. Here, in this past month, my 
spirit has rejoiced in the cooperative manner in which 
Becky, Wally, Kirk, Dennis and Dave came together 
to work on the sound issues we had been having dur-
ing worship and other activities. I have heard from 
several of you expressing how good things sound 
now, and how much more enjoyable the service is 
when it can be heard clearly. What really makes my 
heart glad is the focus on improvement rather than 
placing blame or issuing criticism. I trust it is the Spirit 
of Christ working in, around, and through each and 
every one of us. 
 
This would be a good time to point out the exception-

al music we have here. The choices that have been 

made in the hymns and praise music have dove-tailed 

so well with the theme of the services. Kudos to both 

Becky and Jac who are responsible for such choices. I 

thank God for their efforts every week. It is hard not 

to extend those same thanks to the rest of our Waterõs 

Edge Band, the time they take and the joy they bring 

into the first service, and well as to the Bell, Chancel 

and Praise Choirs as they both add so much to the 

second service. 

 
 

 
I am looking forward to many more such services 
here, as well as sharing time with you in other special 
occasions as well. Coming soon (June 16 @ 6 pm) we 
have our second annual Feast of the Beast (unless we 
get snowed out again), featuring assorted game meats 
and this time also some great Lake Michigan fish. The 
cost is free unless you wish to give a free will offering, 
and it will be a time of fellowship and community. In 
addition to the wild game, we will have such things as 
pork, turkey, chickené and veggies (only because I 
was told that I have to include them). This should be 
fun for the entire family, and all are welcome. We will 
have a sign-up sheet in the lobby so we have a general 
idea how many to cook for. Any sportsmen who wish 
to donate game or fish please contact me, so I know 
how to prepare the menu. Anyone who wishes to join 
us in the preparation of said feast should also contact 
me. I have been told that working in the kitchen with 
me is a unique experienceé what could that mean? 
 
In closing this letter, I should tell you that I have had 
conversation with our Staff-Parish Relations Commit-
tee and told them that I believe I will be retiring in 
three years or so, depending on health and energy lev-
els. Laura and I have been talking, and we believe we 
will be making our retirement home here in the area, 
as she and Mary have found you to be friendly and 
supportive. What a great testimony to the kind of 
community we have here at United Methodist Church 
of Ludington! Keep in mind, we donõt have a perfect 
community, but what we do have is very inviting and 
supportive! Let us keep improving each and every 
week, until we achieve Christian Perfection! 
 

   
 Shalom to All of You My Friends, 
 

   

   

  Pastor Dennis  
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The 8:30 and 9:30 am Adult Sunday School Classes 
will continue through the summer. The material will 
be focusing on Godõs justice as a primary characteris-
tic of Godõs nature. We are to emulate Godõs justice 
toward one another. We all need to learn what that 
really is. Many say things like they are speaking of 
Godõs justice but they are not. Come and learn  what 
Godõs justice is. Then you will be able to discern who 
is right and who is not when others proclaim they 
know the scriptures. There are a lot of false teachings 
going on in our world under the guise of òThey have 
the Truth.ó 
 
We are doing Youth Confirmation (ages 12-18) a 
different way during the 2018-19 school year! We 
will condense one full year of weekly attendance for 
confirmands into two weekend retreats and several 
trips.  
Retreat One - 6:00 pm Friday, October 19, 2018 
through 4:00 pm Sunday, October 21, 2018 
Retreat Two - 6:00 pm Friday, January 25, 2019 
through 4:00 pm Sunday, January 27, 2019. 
We will take trips to the Bishopõs office, a Jewish syn-
agogue, Methodist Childrenõs Home, and other sites 
in between the two retreats. Pastors, youth leaders, 
parents, mentors, and all those who help with the re-
treats will be invited to enjoy these same experiences. 
The retreats will be held in our church to help save 
cost to the families. The other area United Methodist 
Churchesõ youth have been invited to join us if they 
would like. Let Judy know as soon as possible if your 
youth would like to attend. Both the retreats and the 
trips need to be organized soon. Thank you! 
 

 
Rolling River Rampage is this yearõs 
theme for the Vacation Bible School to 
be held August 13-17, with a special 9:30 
am worship service on August 19. We 

had 50 adults help us last year and we did not have 
enough volunteers! We will need to get everyone who 
is willing to help in some way vetted as this must be 
done every year. We will have a volunteer form in the 
worship bulletins on the first Sunday of each month  
 

 
 
 
from now on. Please feel free to print your name on  
the back of it and what area you are willing to help in 
(if you have a preference). At this time we need help 
in every area. The sooner we have names, the sooner 
we can get the vetting done; and the sooner we know 
which area is covered, the sooner we can get to work 
on it: in the end - less work for everyone. We are 
sending out postcards this year well in advance of 
VBS to all the little ones that we are aware of in the 
area. If you know names, addresses and approximate 
ages of children who didnõt come the last two years, 
please get them to us, and we will invite them with a 
postcard. VBS registration forms are available in the 
pews. Completely fill out the form and place it in the 
basket at the Welcome Center. 
 

Needed now for Vacation Bible School: 
¶ Those who enjoy working with kids; 
¶ Those who want to bring Godõs love alive in a 
childõs world; 

¶ Those who are patient, dependable, and commit-
ted to little ones; 

¶ Those who can see and acknowledge that every 
child is made in the image of God (because they 
are)!        

 
Adult and Youth Station Leaders are needed for 
the following segments:  
     Assembly      Crafts       Recreation   
     Snacks      Preschool       Youth 
     Missions         Decorations   Publicity 
 

~ ~ ~  
 
            See next page for Betty Taborõs Sunday School News! 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




